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Corvette Super Sports is a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine 
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related activities, such as: car shows, 
auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans, cruises, parades, etc. We support (N.C.C.C.) National 
Council of Corvette Clubs, National Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations. 
CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California. 

 
We welcome guests to our meetings on first Tuesday of each month at 7:00PM at 
"SIZZLER" Steak, Seafood & Salad Bar 1401 N. Harbor Blvd, Fullerton, CA 92835 
(Harbor Blvd. at Brea Blvd.) 

Who’s Who at Corvette Super Sports 

Officers Board of Governors 
President: Greg Glodery Donna Stewart 
Vice-President: Joe Orrico Tom Cuccio 
Secretary: Cindy Orrico Ann Meeuwenberg 
Treasurer: Teresa Cruz Ron DeBartolomeis 
Newsletter: Kathy Baddley Jim Cooper 
Webmaster: Jan Works  Sal Cruz 
N.C.C.C.: Ellis Chee  

Chairpersons 
Clothing-Shirts: Doug Meeuwenberg Sergeant at Arms: Bill Darke 
Clothing-Jackets & Hats: Shirley Jones Trophies/Awards: Tom Cuccio 
Socials:  Dealer Rep: Ron DeBartolomeis 
Charity: Marietta Darke Car Show Chairman: Rick Miller 
Raffle:  Car Show Co-Chair: Ron DeBartolomeis 
Meeting Hostess: Linda Norris Historian: Pat & Jan Works 
Membership/Hospitality: Donna Stewart Banquet: 
Phone Committee Chairman: Donna Stewart  

Don’t forget the Board Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM.  The meetings’ venue will be 
changed each month to add variety and the location will be announced at the monthly Club meeting.  
Board meetings are open to all members.  We encourage you to attend and welcome your comments pro 
and con. 

Message From the President 
Greetings to all.  Things are really starting to get busy with activities and especially with car show 
planning.  Speaking of the car show, Ron D and Jim C have been doing a great job with everything that 
goes along with an event of this size.  Cash and prizes are coming in through the efforts of some of our 
club members.  We still need more gifts and cash for the show.  If we had 100% participation from the 
club, this could be a fantastic event.  Please contact Ron D or Jim Cooper to get involved.  See you all on 
April 3 and at the car show on April 14th. 
 
Best regards,  the Prez 



General Meeting Minutes, March 6, 2007 
1. Greg opened our March General Meeting at 7:08pm, the quorum was met. He read his ever popular favorite jokes 

of the night – and well…… most of them were good!!  ☺ 
2. As referenced above, we all need to enjoy a good laugh – often!  Two heartfelt pieces of news; 1) Cindy Costello 

(I believe it’s Cindy) just underwent cancer surgery.  Anyone with an update, please let us know.  And; 2) For 
those of you who know TC McNett, he lost his sister last week to breast cancer.   

3. Geno announced Selman’s special offers to Corvette Super Sports for the month of March!!  More to come!   
Look for an upcoming list.   

4. Ellis Chee continues to be ill, / therefore, more updates from him next month.  Possibly check on the website.  
Come on Ellis, get better soon – we miss you! 

5. Marietta and her fabulous Charities Report = We received a thank you note from His House regarding our 
donation.  Charities Closet flyer will be on the website.  Thank you from NCCC museum for donation.  Donations 
are coming in for our CSS/Selman car show.  

6. Oh Dear – In my last months minutes – I made a typo!  Irwindale Speedway correct date is March 31st, not the 
21st.  Sorry about that!  I know, I know…. That’s One!   

7. Donna – Guests:  Welcome Everyone! 
a. Cindy Orrico’s mommy!!  Lucky woman, she heard me cry for 39 years cause I didn’t have a Corvette, now 

she gets to see that I’m not the only crazy one! 
b. David Dunn 
c. Ron Castner 
d. Brian Stephens 

8. Jan Works: Webmaster:  Jan is going to prepare a survey for all for next month for everyone suggestions, likes 
and dislikes of the website.  Any articles that you would like on the website, please email to Jan at 
CSSWebmaster@adelphia.net or visit our website, www.corvettesupersports.com and use the Webmaster link 
there. 

9. Kathy & Mike Baddley, Newsletter:  Greg was proud to state that he believed that last month Newsletter was 
the best that he has seen in years! Thanks so much to Kathy & Mike for their efforts!  The CSS Newsletter was 
issued via email (Now that’s a lot of work, entering everyone’s email address!)  In as much as the Newsletter was 
great, we are still in the learning stages – what should remain on the letter, what may be eliminated?  Suggestions 
and/or comments are welcome – please forward them to Kathy.  It was mentioned that some emails were returned 
for incorrect email addresses.  PLEASE be sure your email is correct on the Roster. 
a. NOTE:  For those who do not have email access or wish to continue receiving a US Mail copy, please notify 

Kathy Baddley.  In an effort to conserve on club costs, email copies are much more efficient; however, our 
goal is to continue supplying all CSS Members with access to our New and Improved Newsletter!  Did you 
notice how much fun stuff we have listed on this Newsletter?   

10. Greg shared our adventure last month for the Board of Directors meeting.  It was a huge success (22 people!).  It 
is with good thoughts that we may continue to venture off to another location for these Board meetings and 
include all in the club!   The next Board meeting will be March 20th.   

11. New members voted in:  Bert & Diane Wiest; Larry & Roylene Camp.  Greg presented them with their CSS Club 
Cards.  Arthur Huhta has submitted a Membership Application. 

12. Greg presented CSS Member Cards – Bert & Diane Wiest, Larry & Roylene Camp, Art Huhta –  
13. Announced a Corvette for sale – for details, see Rick Miller…… 
14. Ed & Linda Norris bought a C5 Z06!!! 
15. Ron DeB – the Adam’s Detailing – had a great time!  About 20 cars participated!!  Great product, Adam’s very 

supportive of CSS!!   
16. At the board meeting, Greg was contacted by ? -  Bob Bonderant.  Posters for possible auction at the show on 

April 14th? 
17. Jill Teson– a few visited the the reenactment of the Civil War and even though small – lots of fun! Karen DeB 

even have a “Wanted Poster” of herself…..  it’s getting tough to trust this one! 
18. Long Beach Car Show – Ron Jobes trophied in his class!!!  Nice going Ron! Ron is the man to see about car 

shows!! 
19. April 14th Car Show!!  Ron DeB – we still need raffle prizes.  Selman will have balloons and decorations and 35 

Selman employees will be working the show for us – on a Saturday.  Let’s make sure we thank those there to help 
our cause!  Music/DJ.   Please contribute.  Flyers are available, please post where you see fit.  Coordinate with 
Ron Jobes and Jim Cooper as to where they have been placed all ready.  Greg has covered Corvette Mike’s. 

20. Big Guys Car Show at Orange County Fairgrounds this weekend – flyers will be available.  



21. Coming events – Nick – getting only 2 Ron Fellows – built on April 4th this year – only 399 made total.  Nick is 
our specialist – see him if you have questions.  They will get one Pace Car too!!  Cindy wants that!!  Not spoken 
for either!  A new Z06 can be ordered in 6 weeks now!! 

22. Treasurer’s report – Teresa – We have money!!  ☺ 
23. Tom Noonan would like to know if someone could drive his car to Pahrump the weekend of April 20th - any 

volunteers?  Terri will not be attending and he will be taking his 5th wheel so he won’t have to sleep on the 
asphalt!  Call Tom or see Joe and Cindy Orrico. 

24. At break time, Robin runs a bus charter service – she will volunteer to set up time for an event. 
25. Undercover donations – Rick Miller acquired 4 reproduction C6 wheel – no Z06!  Name of company is  ====  

thought was to auction starting at $600.  Club agreed reasonable deal.  Also scored couple gift certificates, just 
ask. 

26. Rick would like to put $500 into our account – Vette Set car show – you get $20 gas card for $25 registration.  1st 
place club gets $500.  June 10th. At Cormier Chevrolet in Long Beach 

27. Corvettes of Temecula Valley – Sun April 29th – Old Town Temecula.  Fun event.  They contributed a 
complimentary entry that we can raffle off at our next General Meeting. 

28. April 7th – Santa Maria – Autocross – limited to first 60 drivers.  
29. Change clocks this Saturday – clean car will resume next meeting. 
30. Now here this!!  We have volunteers for every General Meeting Raffle!!!  Much thanks to Scott & Renita for 

offering their break time to sell us raffle tickets (and possibly slightly not telling the truth when they tell each one 
of us that they are selling us the winners…..!)  For example, just look at the list below! 

31. Raffle Winner:   
a. 50/50 = $57.00 won by Ron Jobes 
b. Mike Baddley 
c. Bert Wiest (Go Bert!) 
d. Nick from Selman!  New members always win with CSS 
e. Bert Wiest (Ok – go again Bert) 
f. Bert Wiest – what’s wrong with my typing????  I’ve typed Bert 3 times now! 
g. Jan Works 
h. Mike Baddley 
i. Mick Bratt 
j. Mick Bratt 
k. Ed Childs 
l. Mustang Sally 
m. Ed Childs 
n. Cindy Orrico – Hey – that’s me! 

32. Birthday’s and anniversaries were announced. 
33. Laughlin weekend!!  Caravan will depart from the 60 Freeway at Mountain Avenue – Carrows, South East 

Corner – Depart at 9:00am Sharp!  If you plan on having breakfast – get there early!! 
34. Well, our dear secretary, Cindy, that’s me, forgot the numbers for our dinner raffle…. That’s once!!   
35. Kathy Baddley asked that if anyone has any newsletter articles that they would like included in, please get them 

to her for publication. 
36. Jan Works also advised that is anyone has something they would like on the website, to contact her. 
37. Cindy motioned to adjourned – Rick Miller 2nd – at 8:50pm. 
38. Donations for our car show - Greg & Rick volunteer to hold/house any donations.  Cash donations are accepted – 

any denomination.  Each member should donate one raffle prize.  WE believe we can get 150 cars in.  An “In-N-
Out Burger” truck will be at the show too – yum 

 
39. Vice President’s Report – Joe Orrico 
 

DATES EVENT COMMENTS 
March 9 & 10 Gambler’s Classic – Laughlin Caravan will depart Carrow’s (60 Freeway at 

Mountain) at 9am SHARP!  See Donna Stewart 
March 18th Cal Rods, San Gabriel See Ed Childs / Flyer Available 
March 21st Irwindale Speedway (CSS March Event) Flyers Available – Caravan departs Coco’s on 

Imperial / 57 Freeway at 2:45pm sharp. 
April 14th CSS & SELMAN CHEVROLET CAR 

SHOW 
☺ ☺ ☺ ☺ ☺ ☺ ☺ ☺ ☺ = CSS Club Members! 

April 14 – 15th Long Beach Grand Prix  
April 21 – 22 Spring Mountain Corvette Track Days See Joe or Cindy Orrico 



April 21st Hot Nevada Vettes Car Show/Rallye  With Spring Mountain Event (Above) 
 

 
May the Luck of the Irish be with you this month and if you drink too much, may you NOT paint your car Green!! 
Good Friday is Friday, April 6th – Easter is Sunday, April 8th. 
 

Let us all remember Our Troops that are helping us to sleep safely at night!!!    

 
 
Respectfully Submitted By: 
 
Cindy Orrico – Secretary 

Newsletter Editor 
In our continuing effort to improve the news letter content and format we will be making the following 
changes over the next two months.  First we will only be showing the calendar of events, birthdays, 
anniversaries and flyers for the next two months.   NCCC point standings will be included quarterly.  A 
link will also be provided to the web page where additional month’s information can be found.  In 
addition, the adobe file used in the email version and the web site will be reduced in size to allow for 
easier downloads and it won’t take up as much space in your mailbox.  We still look forward to your 
experiences etc in the form of articles which can be shared with the rest of the club.   Please submit your 
suggestions and article content at mbaddley@earthlink.net.  We look forward to hearing from you.  

Calendar of Events 

April 2007 

3 Tues General Club Meeting.  
Please bring any prizes or raffle gifts that you have collected for the Selman Car Show. 

14 Sat 

Joint CSS/Selman Car Show at Selman Chevrolet in Orange.  
Corvettes, all-GM, and pre-1970s vehicles. Selman will provide FREE Bar-B-Q with soft drinks 
included (no alcohol) 
CHiPs For Kids will be represented. 
Pre-registration is $25 before April 1; On-site registration is $35, 9 am-11 am; Show is 11 am-2:00 
pm  
Judging categories, registration form and more information 
CSS Members: Please help Marietta obtain raffle prizes for this event. 
**The CSS tax ID number is 952466878** 
Thanks for your support for our first event with our NEW sponsor.  

17 Tues CSS Board Meeting 

21-
22 

Sat-
Sun 

Corvette Track Days at Spring Mountain Motorsports Ranch in Pahrump, NV.  
There will be a BBQ on Saturday evening. 
Info: (877) VET4FUN Spring Mountain or here 



Register: (800) 391-6891 

20-
21-
22 

Fri-
Sat-
Sun 

Hot Nevada Vettes' Corvette Days 2007 at Spring Mountain, Pahrump, Nevada. Concurrent with 
the Corvette Track Days event. Begins with a welcome mixer on Friday evening, NCCC-sanctioned 
People's Choice Car Show on Saturday, and "Seven Sins" Poker Rallye on Sunday. Website and 
Registration Form 

21 Sat 
20th Annual Seal Beach Classic Car Show featuring almost 500 classic cars from the 70s and 
older. Special attractions include a Pinewood Derby for the kids and three live bands.Trophies, free 
admission for spectators. Registration form and Pinewood Derby information. Visit the Chamber's 
website for more information.  

22 Sun Pomona Swap Meet at the L.A. County Fairgrounds, 5:00 am to 2:00 pm, rain or shine; car parts 
and related items; general admission $8; children under 12 free. Flyer 

 

May 2007 
1 Tues General Club Meeting 

5 Sat 
Corvettes of Riverside Club Car Show at Riverside Plaza, 3545 Central Ave., Riverside, 8:00 am 
to 3:00 pm, trophies, music, raffles, auction. Registration $25 by April 1; $35 after that. Call Joe 
Cupido (951) 274-0547. Registration and more details here 

6 Sun 
Corvettes Limited “All Chevy" Car Show, At Team Chevrolet, 3003 E. Colorado Blvd., 
Pasadena. Registration 8-9:00 am; judging 10:30 am - 1:00 pm. Trophies, raffle, 50/50 drawing. All 
proceeds donated to charity. Registration $20 by April 15; $25 afterwards. Info: Ralph Verdicchio 
(626) 335-2142 or Burke Chaplin (626) 444-4159. Trophy classes and registration form 

15 Tues CSS Board Meeting 

19 Sat 
Corvettes of San Diego Corvette Dreamin’ Car Show at San Diego Mission Bay. Sanctioned 
People's Choice car show and non-sanctioned concours (judged) at the same location. Trophies, 
dash plaques, raffle prizes. Registration 7:00-9:30 am, judging 10:00 am - 3:00 pm. Registration for 
Concours Car Show $30; People's Choice Car show $20. Information and registration form  

20 Sun 
North County Corvettes Club Plastic Fantastic 2007 Car Show. All-Corvette People's Choice and 
Concours (judged) at Spanish Landing near San Diego Airport. Registration for Concours $20 
before May 10; People's Choice $20 before May 10; add $5.00 on site. Registration form 

20 Sun Corvettes West Car Show to benefit the Ronald McDonald House in Loma Linda. Sylvan Park, 
Redlands. Information and Registration form. 

26-
27 

Sat-
Sun 

Gasoline Alley's Eighth Annual Birthday Bash, North Las Vegas, Nevada. Event kickoff party 
will be held on Saturday from 4:00pm to 11:00pm at The Cannery Casino and Hotel and includes 
live bands, dedicated parking, vendors, trophies and drawings. Sunday from 7:00am to 5:00pm, 
we're on the grass at Eldorado Park. As always, this event is open to all vehicles, motorcycles, 
trucks, low riders, racecars, etc. Show trophies include Best of Show, Top Twenty, Participants' 
Pick, Kid's Pick, and People's Choice. Drawings throughout Sunday for prizes including Mario 
Andretti Racing School, dinners and shows on the Strip, NHRA memorabilia, and more. All 
proceeds to benefit The Lili Claire Foundation, which assists children with neurogenetic defects. 
Registration $25 by May 16; $30 on-site. More details and registration form or call Mike at (702) 
371-7469. 

Events occurring after May 2007 can be found at the following URl 
http://www.corvettesupersports.com/frame/frameset.html 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS APRIL ANNIVERSARIES 
Armando Sanchez 4/1 Greg & Chris Glodery 4/21 



Jim Cooper 4/5 Ron & Karen DeBartolomeis 4/27 
Tom Noonan – 4/6 Rick & Lynn Miller 4/29 
Jill Teson 4/13  
Linda Norris 4/16  
Vicki Kump 4/17  
Lynn Miller 4/17  
Maynard Wilson 4/17  
Jay Lynch 4/27  

MAY BIRTHDAYS MAY ANNIVERSARIES 
Cindy Orrico 5/21 Tom & Barbara Cuccio 5/78 
Garry Jones 5/26 Armando & Hortencia Sanchez 5/14 
 Doug & Ann Meeuwenberg 5/18 
 Mick & Jan Bratt 5/27 
 

NCCC West Coast Regional Membership Director (RMD) Report 

To get the new folks up to speed, your regional elected officers, Allen Morris, Regional Executive, 
Les Rajczi, Regional Competition Director and Cliff Harris, Regional Membership Director go to St. 
Louis, MO for meetings four times a year.  These meetings are held in February, May, September and 
November.  There are also meetings before the start of the NCCC Convention, wherever it might be.  On 
Friday night we have our individual meetings and on Saturday afternoon the national governors meeting.  
We just returned from the February meetings.  As usual, I made notes and I am now reporting to you what 
I wrote down.  This appears in no particular order, it's just as I wrote it.  At the Membership meeting on 
Friday night we have NCCC officers dropping in to tell us things. They show up whenever they get 
around to us and whenever they want, so their reports get mixed in with the rest of my notes. 
 
Due to cost cutting and various other reasons, NCCC had a surplus of approximately $33,000 for 2006.  
Eckler's has changed the way they calculate the rebate check that NCCC gets when a person ordering 
from them lets them know that they are a NCCC member.  The latest rebate check from Eckler's was very 
small.  It is divided up among the regions based on the size of the region.  The calculated amount this time 
averaged out to be about $2.00 per region, so the NCCC treasurer decided that it wasn't worth the effort to 
write and track checks for such a small amount.  The feeling is that this rebate program will go away in 
the near future. 
 
Blue Bars magazine has been delayed recently because of editor Sylvia Hoaldridge's chemotherapy.  The 
Convention issue is out and somebody just got theirs last week, so there might still be some out there yet 
to be delivered.  The mailing process takes 10 to 14 days from Kennedy Printing for 12,000 copies.  There 
can also be delays at the post office, so time of delivery varies a lot.  The Winter issue is at the printers 
now and will start going out about March 28th.  The deadline for articles for the Spring issue is March 
1st.  There were some things that got left out of the Convention issue (like the low speed autocross 
results) due to chemo-induced fog.  The top 15 ladies and mens competition results will be reported in the 
Summer issue.  The back cover, which typically shows a group photo of a Corvette club, is booked 
through the Winter 2008 issue.  If you want to contact the Blue Bars editor, her email is now: 
mailto:pinkvett@dot11net.net 
 
Business Manager Hal Bellamy said there was nothing serious to report. He said the K&K Insurance 
packets would be going out to the governors soon.  If you have any questions related to the NCCC 
insurance, go see Hal.  His contact information is in Blue Bars and on the main NCCC web site. 



 
VP of Membership Bob Bowen said the 2007 renewals were the worst he's ever dealt with.  He started in 
the middle of November and didn't finish until early February.  That's just renewals.  New members and 
late members were handled after that, so there can be a long delay between when an application is 
submitted and when the new membership packet is finally sent out.  He dates all the renewal envelopes as 
he receives them and puts them in a box.  The newest ones go in the back and he takes them in the order 
they were received. 
 
The great lapel pin controversy is still up in the air at this time. The Membership Committee voted to 
reinstate lapel pins for everybody and to do away with the pocket calendar because it was determined that 
a lot of people want the pins but only a few want the calendar.  This decision was later challenged and 
withdrawn, so we don't yet know what will happen.  The pins and calendars were eliminated for spouses 
for 2007 because the Membership Committee was tasked with reducing costs and this was what was 
decided on as a solution.  Several complaints about "missing pins" were received.  Some areas had many 
more complaints than others, so the subject was revisited.  Stay tuned... 
 
It is very important to update members' addresses as they happen, not at the end of the year when Bob is 
trying to get through renewals.  It seems that people don't realize that they aren't getting Blue Bars 
magazine, but we find out they moved when their membership packet bounces back to the NCCC 
Distribution Center.  You do not have to fill out an application form to do an address change.  Just send 
me an email with the member's name and new address.  Save a tree.  Save a stamp. Save some time.  
NCCC is moving into the 21st century, one small step at a time. 
 
The NCCC bylaws are being revised and they will be posted on the main NCCC web site.  They will 
probably eliminate the requirement for a record player in the hospitality room at the national meetings so 
that people can dance...  The 2008 Competition Code will also be available on the main NCCC web site.  
The format will probably change to 8-1/2 x 11" for the electronic version.  There is debate currently going 
on as to whether or not to keep the printed version at its current size.  One argument is that many people 
have the NCCC binders for the smaller size. 
 
My next note says, "Anne Carkner -- 1 pin".  I couldn't figure out what that meant for a while.  Then I 
remembered that I suggested to my club that the people who did not want the NCCC lapel pin or calendar 
should bring them to a club meeting and they would be passed on to those who did want them.  Anne 
asked me to give her a pin if I had any extras. 
 
The NCCC scholarship applications are due on May 1st.  The scholarships are $1000 and there is an 
application form on the main NCCC web site. The requirements are pretty tough, but the money is 
available to deserving students. 
 
The Charity Committee gave a check to NCCC's charity, the National Kidney Foundation, for $79,000.  
Note that the Charity budget is completely separate from the NCCC budget and no money from member's 
dues was involved in this donation. 
 
The 2007 NCCC Convention will be in Nashville, TN the week of June 17th.  Rooms are going fast and 
you should make a reservation as soon as possible if you are planning on attending.  Allen Morris has 
organized a caravan to the Convention.  Contact Allen if you are interested in joining the caravan. 
 
That's all for now.  See ya, 
 
Cliff Harris 



 
Long Beach Grand Prix Alms 
April 13-15 (April 14 Race Day)      (It’s the same day as our Selman Chevrolet Car Show) 
 
Chevy Presents 
CORVETTE CORRAL Info 
 
Admission prices: 
$25.00 (Friday) general admission 
$55.00 (Saturday) with reserved grandstand seating (Grandstand #21) 
$105.00 (Friday, Saturday, Sunday) with reserved grandstand seating (Grandstand #17, #25, #26) 
$20.00 per day - Reserved Corvette Corral parking (Marina parking behind Grandstand #25) for Friday and Saturday 
only. 
 
For Tickets and Packages call: 
1-888-82-SPEED (1-888-827-7333) 
 
Please refer to the "Corvette Offer " when calling in 
 
Corvette SS Rumors 

      All GM documentation to date refers the name “SS” not “Blue Devil” 
The engine will be a supercharged 6.2 Liter LS9 
The engine will be rated at 650 HP with a torque of 650 LB-FT. 
MTX 6 speed transmission 

1st gear:  2.29 gear ratio, 2nd gear: 1.63 gear ratio, 3rd gear: 1.21 gear ratio, 4th gear: 1.00 gear ratio, 
5th gear: 0.81 gear ratio, 6th gear: 0.67 gear ratio, Rev: 3.15 gear ratio, Final Drive: 3.42 gear ratio 

Submitted by Ellis Chee  
Governor, Corvette Super Sports 
NCCC West Coast Regional Treasurer 
NCM Ambassador for Corvette Super Sports 
SEMA Action Network Representative 
C5 Registry #W1470 
 
Corvette Racing 
(From the Corvette Racing website http://corvetteracing.com) 

Corvette Racing Unveils Ron Fellows Special Edition in Sebring 12-
Hour Race 

One of Corvette Racing's familiar yellow C6.Rs will have 
an all-new look when the green flag falls to start the 
Mobil 1 Twelve Hours of Sebring today. The crew of the 
No. 3 Compuware Corvette has transformed their race 
car from Velocity Yellow to Arctic White. The new look 
salutes the limited edition Ron Fellows ALMS GT1 
Champion Corvette Z06 that was unveiled at the 
Chicago Auto Show in February. 

Fellows will share the glistening white machine with 
teammates Johnny O'Connell and Jan Magnussen in the 
classic 12-hour endurance race. It's the first time since 
the 2003 24 Hours of Le Mans that a factory Corvette has raced without its trademark yellow livery. 



From the Cruiser’s Log Book 
 
GEORGOUS WEKEND IN LAUGHLIN AT “THE GAMBLER’S CLASSIC” 
 
Corvettes of Bakersfield hosted an excellent event in Laughlin. The CSS members had a great time. 
Amazingly there were over 500 Corvettes in the parking lot!!!   
 
The CSS caravan started with an estimated 12 cars led by a beautiful Z06 that has an amazing paint job. 
Yes you guessed it; their first time out won a trophy…. Well our fearless caravan leader, who shall go 
nameless, thought the road to Laughlin was a race track. We exceeded 100 mph on several occasions, 
which got the adrenalin flowing quite rapidly. Oh, by the way we lost a few cars on the way. I guess that 
goes with the territory!! 
 
The CHP asked who that unidentified mask man was driving that Corvette without a license plate. Of 
course, nobody claimed to have any knowledge. We crossed into Arizona and yep, you guessed it the 
speed picked as the unidentified Corvette owner poured on the coal. I must say it was an invigorating. I 
am not sure if Billy made it to Laughlin yet, but he is on his way !!!!! 
 
We all enjoyed the 95 mile rally through the countryside. The mountains and hills were great. Some of the 
group took a detour through Oatman, the “Ass Capital” of the world. Everyone had a chance to feed there 
favorite Ass and watch a real western gun fight in the middle of town. Of course the stop was not without 
a spending spree. Karen had to have another purse; I think this was number 3 for the trip!!!!! Not sure 
why she needed so many purses – it’s not like she won any money in Laughlin to put in them!!  If you 
have not been to Oatman, make it a point to visit. Oatman has the cutest asses this side of Laughlin!!! 
 
Before your next trip to Vegas, Laughlin or Atlantic City, be sure to rub against Robyne (Lucky Lady). 
The Lucky Lady not only won BIG at the slots, but won so many raffle prizes that Larry had to rent an U-
Haul to get everything home. 
 
We were all hoping we had the winning 50/50 ticket. It was worth $2600.00. The raffle prizes were 
excellent and in great abundance, just ask Robyne. 
 
The height of the event was seeing the 500 Corvettes in the parking lot. We also included a little house 
hunting excursion for one of our members. I am sure they will tell you all about it! We visited the Route 
66 Museum in Kingman, then had a nice ride home to end a terrific weekend with a group of terrific 
people. FUN, FUN, FUN. 
 
Ron DeBartolomeis 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Event Flyers 

 



 
 

 





 
  

 
 

9th Annual Corvette Car Show 
In conjunction with the Relay For Kids & Funfest 

Participants?  choice awards  
 

Sunday, May 20, 2007      From I-10 east take University St 
Sylvan Park, Redlands      North ¼ miles Sylvan park on left   
Car show 9:00a.m.-2:00p.m.       

 

100% of the money raised goes directly to the house! 
 
Funfest includes: 1 mile Relay, kid's activities, vendors, entertainment, live music, 
food court, dance contest, free throw, horseshoe, volleyball tournaments, & 
more. 
 

Pre-registration $25.00 after 5-14-07 $30.00 
Make checks payable to: Corvettes West  
Send to: Eric Goodman 29096 Red Tail Ct. Highland, Ca 92346-5801 
For more information Contact: BaLinda 951-924-9747 or Eric 909-425-5161 
Classes:  C-1, C-2, C-3, C-4, C-5, C-6 & Custom 
 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
- 
Name:  _______________________ 2nd Person:  _______________________ 

Address: _______________________ City:   _________________ St: ___ 

NCCC#: _______________________ 2nd NCCC #: _______________________ 

Club:  _______________________ Phone #: 

 _______________________ 

Year _________  Model ______________  Color _____________ 
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